THE COLUMBUS BOYCHOIR SCHOOL

Princeton, New Jersey NEWSLETTER

Vol. VI

February 22, 1962

No. 21

CONCERT CHOIR left on the first half of the Spring Tour last Sunday morning, This part of the tour will carry them 5000 miles through 12 states. Concerts this week are: Chagrin Fall, Ohio; Saginaw, Mich.; Marquette, Mich.; Marshfield, Wisc.; Eau Claire, Wisc.; and St. Paul, Minn. The concert scheduled for Spooner, Wisc. has been cancelled. The choir will have a free night in St. Paul on Saturday evening and sing at the St. Paul Auditorium Sunday evening.

PIANO RECITAL was given by the piano pupils of Mr. Bryant and Mr. Haley last Thursday evening. The recital was attended by the student body and parents. Mr. Haley's pupils were: Tommy Christensen, David Rhine, Bruce Kerekes, Jimmy Martin, Gary Raphael, David Carter, Curt Jeschke, Robert Kroshefsky, Robert Withum, Douglas Arnold, Douglas Kelner, William Johnson, Allen Tucker, and William Price. Mr. Bryant's students were: Christopher Thornley, William Southard, Mark Crosby, Stephen Grunder, Randy Reeves, Michael O'Flaherty, and Rick Funk.

WESTMINSTER ALUMNI The New Jersey group of Westminster Alumni met at the Boychoir School last Saturday evening. After a short business session Mr. Bryant and Mr. Haley demonstrated some of the methods and techniques used by them in conducting the choir and helping each boy. The choir sang several selections of Bach.

DOUGLAS ARNOLD and JAMES WALKER celebrated their birthdays before leaving on tour. The usual treatment of cake and "paddle" was administered last Friday at lunch, Doug felt the strong arm of Mr. Bryant! Congratulations to both boys.

RESIDENT CHOIR will sing for the Princeton chapter of the Eastern Star Thursday evening. Next Wednesday the choir will sing at the Johnson Park Elementary School in Princeton. This is the school attended by most of the boys and girls in our neighborhood.

WINTER SPORTS have been enjoyed by the boys for the last two weeks. Sledding, snow balls, snow men, all the fun boys can have with snow -!

CONGRATULATIONS to JIM POWERS in winning the student council election for the office of Secretary - Treasurer. Worthy opponents in a close election were: Robert Withum and Carl Jeschke.

MR. RHINE attended the American Association of School Administrators this past week. The convention was held in Atlantic City.

PLANS for SUMMER CAMP and THE CHORAL METHODS CLINIC will be in the mail to parents, alumni, and our general mailing list this next week. We believe they are very exciting. Dates for camp this summer will be - Sunday, July 1st to Saturday, July 28th. Dates for the Clinic are - Monday, July 23 to Saturday, July 28th.

THE NEWSLETTER STAFF - co-editors while tour is out - David Huggins and Nat Wordell. Articles contributed by David Huggins and Nat Wordell.